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     The following information has been obtained through a review of articles in The Daily News and material found in Ruth McEvoy’s History of the City of Batavia.

     According to McEvoy, the building that became Gentner’s Hotel and Restaurant, located at 407 W. Main St., began as an antique shop.  The antique shop’s history is as follows.  Lloyd Cutler, Commissioner of Charities for the City, operated an antique business that he opened in July 1926 in a barn behind his home at 5 Redfield Parkway.  The business was known as “Holland Purchase Antique Shop.”  The barn burned a couple of years later and Mr. Cutler subsequently constructed a building at 407 W. Main.  His wife managed the business with him.  Auctions, held at the shop, drew hundreds of possible purchasers from miles around.  Mr. Cutler also gave talks on antiques to local groups.  He died in 1956.
     According to articles in The Daily News, at some point after the repeal of prohibition (late 1933), the antique shop was changed to a licensed establishment and was re-named “Oasis.”  The original proprietors of the Oasis as a licensed establishment were two men by the names of Reynolds and Harding.

     The Oasis was next owned by someone from Churchville by the name of Hill.

     After Hill’s death, Frank Callan became the proprietor of the Oasis.  A picture in the August 13, 1941 edition of The Daily News identifies the business as “Callan’s Restaurant.”

     In 1942, Loren D. Gentner of 49 N. Lyon St. and his brother, Leo Gentner, acquired the property and renamed it, “Gentner’s Hotel and Restaurant.”  Loren Gentner left in 1947 to operate a hotel in Alexander, but Leo continued until 1967 when he sold out to Dominic Mancuso.

     About 1969, Michael Bohn acquired the property.

     Over the years, a number of changes and improvements were made, according to The Daily News.  These included the addition of a rear dining room which served as the meeting place for the Lions and Sertoma clubs.  

     On March 18, 1974, the building was totally destroyed in a spectacular fire first reported at 4 a.m..  Two elderly residents were rescued from the third floor.  Two troopers passing by on routine patrol were credited with saving the lives of Mrs. Anna Richardson, 75, and Ralph Quartley, 71.  The loss was estimated as exceeding $250,000.  The cause was not determined.
     Immediately following the fire, Mr. Bohn pledged to rebuild the restaurant.  However, he did not and, today, the location is an open area between a sporting goods store at 411 W. Main and a bank at the corner of River and W. Main.  None-the-less, Michael Bohn  remained in the restaurant business and today owns and operates Bohn’s Restaurant on Clinton St. Rd..
